Mayor, Council recognize 3 emergency telecommunicators

The City of Dickson recently recognized three telecommunicators from the Emergency Communications Department for being honored by national organizations.
Mayor Don L. Weiss Jr. and Emergency Communications Director Rosalind Sowell recognized telecommunicators Jamie England, Greggory Petty and Scott Meeker at the Aug. 4, 2025, Dickson City Council meeting.
Telecommunicator England has earned certification from APCO International’s Registered Public-Safety Leader program.
The Association of Public-Safety Communications Officials (APCO) Institute program is designed for individuals interested in developing a solid foundation of management and supervisory skills necessary for successful emergency communication center operations.
During her 12-month training, Supervisor England continued to fulfill her daily supervisor responsibilities and successfully completed program objectives such as:
· Managing organizations and change;
· Communicating with confidence and clarity;
· Developing her talent pool;
· Building connections and consensus;
· Enhancing team performance;
· Making a difference within the association and industry by doing a required community or state project; and
· Applying skills sets learned for the betterment of the association and industry.
Supervisor England will be recognized at the 2026 APCO International Conference in San Antonio, Texas.
The National Emergency Number Association (NENA) recognized two of the Dickson Emergency Communications Department’s telecommunicators with Gold Line Scholarships during the 2025 NENA Conference and Expo in Long Beach, Ca., on June 22. The award recognizes exceptional 911 telecommunicators, call-takers and dispatchers who demonstrate professional excellence and commitment to growth through education. NENA presented 43 Gold Line Scholarships at the 2025 conference.
The Dickson Emergency Communications Department recipients are Greggory Petty and Scott Meeker.
[bookmark: _GoBack]NENA’s Gold Line Scholarship program exists to empower the professionals who are the backbone of emergency response. Telecommunicators Petty and Meeker were awarded for having gone above and beyond in service to their communities and NENA is proud to invest in their growth and leadership, according to the announcement.
Each scholarship includes registration to the NENA Annual Conference and Expo, a pre-conference course of their choice and a travel stipend. The scholarships are made possible through contributions to the Gold Line Scholarship Fund by individuals, corporate sponsors and special efforts such as the #ThankYou911 campaign and the Run for 911 Charity 5K.
“Most 911 centers operate with limited budgets for training and development, even as the demands on our professionals grow more complex,” NENA officials said in announcing the awards. “The Gold Line Scholarship Fund helps bridge that gap, providing access to national-level education and professional growth opportunities for the people on the front lines of emergency response.”

Photo:

Dickson Mayor Don L. Weiss Jr. (right) and Emergency Communications Director Rosalind Sowell (left) recognized telecommunicators (left to right) Jamie England, Greggory Petty and Scott Meeker for recently being honored by national emergency communications organizations during the Aug. 4, 2025, Dickson City Council meeting.
